
Regular Board Meeting – October 16, 2024 

 

GENERAL MANAGER’S REPORT:  Office Operations 

 

a.  All monthly and quarterly monitoring reports for the water system have been completed and  

     submitted to SWRCB-DDW. 

b.  Most of the focus the past few weeks pertained to the Lead Service Line Inventory. The US  

     EPA’s Lead and Copper Rule Revisions (LCRR) require all California community (CWS)  

     and non-transient non-community (NTNC) water systems to develop and submit a service  

     line material inventory to the Division of Drinking Water (DDW) by October 16, 2024. The  

     US EPA will be issuing enforcement action to water systems that do not submit an inventory  

     by this date.  The inventory must include the material type of both the customer-owned  

     portion and system-owned portion of the service line connected to the water meter.  I  

     completed an Excel worksheet of detailed information for each connection to a building  

     (residential and commercial), which included location information and system-owned and  

     customer-owned portions of the service line.  Historical records review included water system  

     records and distribution system inspections and records.  Materials were verified by field  

     inspection by field staff.  There are no lead service lines or lead connectors in the water  

     distribution system. The inventory was uploaded to the LSLI Web Portal on October 11th. 

c.  Office staff tracks Accounts Receivable daily and works with customers to bring accounts 

     current and avoid termination of water service.  There has been good progress with payment  

     plans.  

 

 

 

GENERAL MANAGER’S REPORT:  Field Operations 

 

a.  The ARWTP filter system is working effectively for treatment of arsenic removal.  The lab  

     result of the Water Plant effluent sample taken on September 26th was 4.1 ppb, while the  

     arsenic level of Water Well #1 was 43 ppb. 

b.  A delivery of 210 gallons of hypochlorite solution 12.5% was delivered to the Water  

     Treatment Plant on September 27th.The last chlorine delivery of 250 gallons was made on  

     August 28th.  

c.  Field staff provided much assistance with verification of material type of the service lines for  

     the Lead Service Line Inventory. 

d.  Field staff cleaned out and made some repairs to the chlorine injection system at the Water  

     Treatment Plant. 

e.  Field staff made more progress with the water meter replacement program during the last few  

    weeks. 


